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 Newsletter  
3rd March 2023 

Mayville Primary School, Lincoln Street, London Ell 4PZ 
 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 This term we began a new writing curriculum across our school. After quickly identifying writing as an area of concern we 

began to consider how best to address this. The new curriculum is both dynamic an effective and will impact the quality of 

children’s writing almost immediately. We are sure even our most reluctant writers will thrive using this new programme. 

Year 6 Saturday school 

Year 6 Saturday school has had a disappointing uptake from parents. With many of our Year 6 children already behind in 

terms of knowledge and understanding it is vital that if they have been allocated a Saturday school place they attend. 

The Year 6 cohort have the privilege of being taught by experienced teachers and I’m sure you would agree that having this 

as a free service is something we should not take for granted when the cost of tutoring could be upwards of £30 or more. 

I do hope going forward Year 6 parents prioritise this and understand how important it is for their child to be here every 

Saturday. 

Trips 

Please look out for trip letters and texts. We aim to ensure that children participate in one trip linked to a curriculum 

subject each half term. 

As many of you are aware, you signed a consent form that allows your child to go on local visits when you join our school. 

You will not receive a letter for a local visit but you will get a text that notifies your children are going on a local trip. 

Lateness and Holidays during term time 

The new government guidelines states that term time holidays should not be authorised and schools are expected to have 

a zero tolerance attitude to parents requesting holidays during term time. Please carefully consider this as you will be fined 

if you decide to still go away during the school term. 

Also, we have noticed an increase in lateness in the mornings. Please be reminded that for the majority of the school (With 

the exception of Reception/Nursery), gates open at 8.45am and school starts at 8.50am. It is essential that children arrive 

on time so no learning is missed or disrupted. 

Coffee Mornings 

Thank you to the parents who regularly attend our Coffee mornings. We have several Coffee mornings in the Spring term-

including, SEND coffee morning– Understanding the SEND provision at Mayville and the Attendance Coffee morning-

Understanding the new government guidance. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Assemblies 

We would like to welcome parents and carers in Year 4 to our Spring term assemblies. 

Year 4 assembly will be a celebration of Easter on Monday 27th March 2023 at 9.00pm 

‘The Write Stuff’ 

We have introduced a new writing curriculum across the school from Year 1 through to Year 5.  The Write stuff programme 

aims to build children’s writing confidence, widen children’s repertoire of writing options and help them organise their 

ideas. Already, we have noticed as a staff team the impact of this programme on the quality of writing children are now 

producing. There is a buzz around writing in school and children clearly enjoy the new skills they are learning.  

 

 



 

 

 

In Geography this term, we are learning about Extreme Earth – Natural Disasters. 

We have been using atlas, maps, and Google maps to identify different natural disasters 

around the world and understanding why they occur in such locations.  We also used the 

Chromes to research about the different extreme weathers.  

  

    

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 



 

In Art this term we are exploring the famous artist Stephanie Peters 

and how she created a collection for Natural Disasters series. We 

explored and researched how she created these to express emotion 

when encountering natural disasters and the aftermath. We learnt 

that she had torn the artwork and then stitched it back together 

showing us there is hope after such a disaster.  

Here are some examples of our first draft – we cannot wait to 

create our final piece and tear it up and stitch it back together   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

In Science this term, we are learning about Light. We have been learning, exploring how 

light travels, how we see light, and the function of the eye. Over the next few weeks we 

will be investigating how we see colour, visually impaired and make a periscope.    

 

 



 

 

 

In Music this term, we are exploring songs from World War 2. We are developing greater 

accuracy in pitch and control. We are also identifying pitches within an octave when singing   

and using our knowledge of pitch to develop confidence when singing parts.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

French tale workshop 

On Wednesday 8th February, the children in Y4 and Y3 took part in a French 

tale, an adaptation from the French novel “Le château de ma mère” 

performed by Fanny from the Exchange Theatre.  

The children took part in a bilingual story in French and English. It was the 

opportunity for the children to realise how many French words they already 

knew and they also learnt new ones. They revisited the French words for 

places (such as “le château, le parc, la rivière), musical instruments (le 

piano, la guitare, la trompette, la flûte) as well as colours, numbers and 

parts of the body.  

On a cultural point of view, they acted out the parts of musicians on a 

variety of French songs and they performed the parts of Isabeau and 

Florette with conviction. This workshop was also the opportunity to 

celebrate French speaking countries such as Congo, the Ivory Coast and 

Morocco. What a fun interactive afternoon! Bravo les enfants! 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
Friday 23rd February 2023 

Thank you to everyone who contributed to raise funds for the Turkey and Syria  appeal  

We raised £425.32 



Spring Term 2023 

Starts Wednesday 4th January 2023 

Ends Friday 10th February 2023 

 

     ***Half Term – Monday 13th – Friday 17th February 2023*** 

 

Starts Monday 20th February 2023 

     Thursday 23rd March – school finishes @ 13:30 due to Parents Consultation  

Ends Friday 31st March 2023 @ 13:30 

     ***Easter Holiday – Monday 3rd – Monday 17th April 2023***  

Summer Term 2023 

Starts Tuesday 18th April 2023 

            ***May Bank Holiday – Monday 1st May 2023*** 

*** May Bank Holiday for the coronation of King Charles III *** 

Ends Friday 26th May 2023 

     ***Half Term – Monday 29th May– Monday 5th June 2023*** 

 

Starts Tuesday 6th June – Friday 21st July 2023 @ 

13:30 

     Thursday 29th June – school finishes @ 13:30 due to Parents Consultation 
   

 


